
MINUTES OF A CALLED MEETING 
OF THE WOODBINE CITY COUNCIL 

June 8, 2017 
WOODBINE CITY HALL 

 
The called meeting of the Woodbine City Council held on June 8, 2017 was called to order at 
6:30 p.m. by Mayor Steven Parrott, with the following Councilors present: Donald Harrelson, 
Louise Mitchell, Robert Baird and C. C. Higginbotham, Jr.  City officials present: City 
Administrator Ken Walker and City Clerk M. Lynn Courson.  See sign-in sheet for others 
present.   
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mayor Parrott. 
 
The invocation was led by Mayor Parrott. 
 
Motion made by C. C. Higginbotham, Jr., seconded by Robert Baird, to approve the agenda as 
presented.  Motion was unanimously approved and so declared by Mayor Parrott. 
 
Robert Green from Greenavations and the Council discussed the Solar Project bids.  They further 
discussed a single axis solar array versus a fixed one.  Mr. Green recommended that the Council 
choose the single axis system as it is more beneficial to the City’s needs.  Motion made by 
Robert Baird, seconded by C. C. Higginbotham, Jr., to approve the bid from Hannah Solar in the 
amount of $192,600 for the Ideematic Single Axis solar array .  Motion was unanimously 
approved and so declared by Mayor Parrott. 
 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m. 
 
 
       ________________________________ 

Steven L. Parrott 
       Mayor 
Attest: ____________________    
            M. Lynn Courson 
            City Clerk 


